
 

Sentinel Newsletter           
It’s the little things that make the “BIG” difference. 

 

GENERAL BOARD MEETING 
Monday, June 25, 2018 @ 7:30 PM 

Bellerose Assembly of God — 240-15 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 
 

AGENDA 

1. Community Time 
2. Meeting Called to Order  
3. Pledge of Allegiance 
4. Public Speaking Time 
5. Elected Officials — Welcome 
6. Chairman’s Report — Clive Williams  
7. District Manager’s Remarks — Mark McMillan 
8. Roll Call 
9. Approve Minutes — May 2018 
10. 2018 Executive Board Election 

11. Committee Reports 
12. Adjournment 

June 25, 2018 

NEXT GENERAL BOARD MEETING, Monday, September 24, 2018  
Bellerose Assembly of God   240-15 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 

LIQUOR LICENSES 

Twin Ponds Bakery — Renewal, 234-04 Merrick Boulevard, Laurelton 

Blue Light Café — New Application, 271-21 Union Turnpike, Floral Park 







It’s Supposed to be Hard (Part 2) 

There is a large rock on the top where we all can sit, feet dangling, and enjoy our lunch. I  
always have a sandwich of peanut butter and honey on whole wheat – for the protein and  
energy without feeling heavy. We also share a libation to celebrate making it to the top. But, 
there is the danger of getting too relaxed. Going down is often more difficult than climbing up. 

After lunch is finished we admire the views – 360 degrees – of seeing as far as the eye can see. 
To the east is the Hudson River; in other directions are the peaks and valleys of the lower region of 
the Adirondack Mountains. There is also the ability to walk all the way to Tennessee as one of the 
trails here eventually links up to the Appalachian Trail. 

Time for the descent. We hop on a couple of large boulders and there is the trail marker that 
shows the way down. This is again, a single file trail and is very steep. The lead has to adapt the 
technique used by skiers to maintain control – going side-to-side. It is a little more complex as 
there is a running stream adjacent to the trail which give a slippery condition at certain spots.  

We start going down at everyone gets into a rapid trot. You have to be careful as the slightest 
slip can cause you and everyone in front to take a long, hard tumble. Going down is vigorous as 
the heavy breathing once again begins. One often feels off balance as the momentum of the hill 
gives you speed you would not ordinarily have, and using the downhill technique you have to 
stop on a dime and change direction to keep control. 

All of a sudden everyone stops. The person in the lead says, “Whoa!” A snake was passing and 
he was about to step on it. He could not retreat because of everyone who was following had 
speed, but somehow the line managed to stop. The snake, un-rattled (no pun intended) slithered 
away as the group took a collective deep breath. Just as suddenly, the sky begins to markedly 
darken – to the point where we could see it through the heavy tree canopy we were in. A  
thunder storm was imminent.  

We picked up the pace as city dwellers are not used to being rained on and the tree cover 
posed the danger of a random lightning strike. Everyone was quiet and careful, watching both 
their footwork and the darkening sky above. And then the sky lit up and – CLAP – this loud sound 
of thunder. A collective gasp from the group. We still had a long way to go down as we were only 
approaching the railroad tracks. And the drizzle started. 



Unless you have gone camping or done basic training in the armed services, being out in the 
wilderness in a storm can be terrifying. I could see the terror on their faces. The rain began coming 
down harder and we still had a significant distance and time before we would reach the bottom. 
Quickly, we crossed the tracks and got to the lower level of the hill. There was a clarity of purpose 
in the group as everyone moved with discipline. We were getting wet but we would be safely in 
our cars soon. After about ten minutes, it was really dark and somehow we had lost the trail  
marker. Now the terror and fear turned into anger and panic. What were we to do? Go back up 
in what was now a driving rain (complete with thunder and lightning) to the railroad tracks and 
pick up the trail marker? Or continue our descent and figure it out when we were at the bottom?  

We decided to keep going down as now the path we were on was becoming extremely  
muddy. The stream next to the path was getting a greater flow of water and there was concern 
about going in circles if we went back up. Less time in the trees was better for avoiding potential 
lightning strikes. 

Everyone was totally drenched. When your clothes are wet, your feet are wet and you do not 
know how soon you will get to a safe, dry place you start to get pissed. Well, folks – in their fear – 
were losing their tempers and yelling with anger about, how we were going to get back? I said, 
“Let’s just keep going down.” We needed to go slowly, safely as we sure did not need someone 
falling and getting hurt. Most in the group then accepted their situation and kept trudging down.  

As we got closer to the bottom and the steepness of the hill dissipated, we began hear some 
animal noises. More panic: “Is that a bear?” someone shouted? One person started to cry. It  
didn’t sound like a bear to me, but I strongly suggested that we not shout or make any unneces-
sary loud noises. The group agreed and we slowly moved forward. We could hear cars passing, 
but there was still that animal noise. All of a sudden a fence made of logs blocked our way – it 
was a corral and the noises we heard were horses. We had to walk through the corral to get to 
the road which would take us to our cars. I heard someone say, “Thank God!” Then I heard  
someone else say, “Yuk!” Apparently they had stepped right into a large pile of horse manure. I 
sure hope they are not riding in my car, I thought to myself. 

Interestingly enough as we walked to the road that would take us to our cars, no one even  
noticed the heavy rain pouring on our heads. We had encountered something unexpected, that 
we were not prepared for and survived. The experience that day was a microcosm of life –  
beautiful, tough ups and downs, losing your way, eventually coming to terms with reality. It was 
hard, as it was supposed to be.           Mark McMillan, District Manager 

 



SEQ Leaders Host Marijuana Town Hall 
Queenspress.com | Friday, June 8, 2018         By: Ariel Hernandez 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Southeast Queens’ elected officials held a town hall in St. Albans on Wednesday night to educate the 

community on why legalizing marijuana in New York City would be beneficial to Southeast Queens, which 
is predominantly composed of black and Latino families. 

The panel included Derrick Powers, the president of the National Organization of Black Law  
Enforcement Executives; Anthony Posada, a supervising attorney for the Legal Aid Society; Chris  
Alexander, a member of the Drug Policy Alliance; and City Council members Donovan Richards  
(D-Laurelton), Adrienne Adams (D-Jamaica), Rory Lancman (D-Hillcrest) and I. Daneek Miller (D-St.  
Albans), all of whom had recently signed a letter to Queens District Attorney Richard Brown last month 
calling for an end to prosecuting low-level marijuana offenses in the borough. 

During the discussion, Richards stated that the 105th Precinct, which covers Queens Village, has been 
the top precinct in New York City for nearly a decade in both summonses and arrests for marijuana. 

“No young kid should be put in jail for low-level marijuana offenses,” said Richards, stating that such of 
offense would follow the child for the rest of their life. “Unless there is a gang nexus tied to marijuana, 
there’s no reason to put people through this.” 

Adams said that 80 percent of marijuana-related arrests in the city are black and Latino people. 
“Why is it that communities of color continue to be targeted for theses offenses?” said Adams. “This 

marijuana issue is just the tip of the iceberg for us and we have a myriad of issues that must be dealt with 
when talking about race, but we’re going to start tonight just by talking about weed. It seems small, but it 
is monumental. 

Where does the stigma come from that black and brown people are criminals? Our youths have been 
snatched up from our communities for no other reason than that they are black and brown.” 

Adams said that although the NYPD told her that race was not a factor, she believed that once the 
issue of legalizing marijuana goes into effect, she has no doubt that there will be “another can of worms” 
targeting black and Latino communities. 

Lancman, the chairman of the Council’s Committee on the Justice System and a member of the  
Committee on Criminal Justice, said that he is calling on all five of the city’s district attorneys to adopt  
reform policies. 

“Police won’t police what prosecutors won’t prosecute,” said Lancman. “Too much of policing policy 
falls on the backs of black and brown people and it does so intentionally.” 

Miller said that aside from marijuana-related arrests, there has been no increase in violence, crime or 
deterioration of public health in Southeast Queens. 

“You don’t have to be pro-marijuana to be pro-marijuana reform,” said Miller. “Just admit that there’s 
a problem with the law being enforced differently for different people.” 

Yvette Strong, an academic administrator and community resident, said that 98 percent of her  
students said they have been stopped by police. 

“Trauma is real and mental illness is real,” said Stephanie Ellis-Gibbs, the Parent Teacher Association 
(PTA) president at Eagle Academy, adding that a number of students use marijuana to help with mental 
health issues. 

“Our young people are in pain,” said Ellis-Gibbs. “If we’re talking about legalizing marijuana for health 
benefits, are we also going to put in a piece about mental health, because the two are tied together?” 

In 2017, more than 17,000 people were arrested for low-level marijuana-related offenses in New York 
City, 14,530 of whom were people of color. 

Southeast Queens’ 105th, 103rd and 113th precincts saw the highest rates of marijuana-related arrests 
between 2014 and 2016.  



The Money Train Arrives 
Nydailynews.com | Thursday, June 7, 2018                 By: Daily News Editorial 

Mayor de Blasio and City Council Speaker Corey Johnson have struck a 
deal to fund half-priced MetroCards for low-income New Yorkers in the 
forthcoming city budget, two sources confirmed to the Daily News. 
The city will commit $106 million to the ‘Fair Fares’ project, the sources 
said. That’s less than the Council’s full ask for the program, which was 
$212 million, but comes after de Blasio has repeatedly said the goal was 
laudable but that the state, which runs the MTA - and not the city - 
should pick up the tab for it.  
A spokesman for de Blasio insisted the deal wasn’t done. 
“We have more work to do. There is no deal,” spokesman Eric Phillips.  
Earlier Thursday, Johnson had said a deal was close. 

"We are fighting, we are pushing. I feel like we hopefully will have a deal soon,” Johnson said. 
"Negotiations continue...The Council's pretty united on this...I continue to have conversations with the 
mayor every single day about this."  

Johnson made the funding a major priority in his budget negotiations, and was backed up by a small 
army of advocates who have been pushing for years for the program, and a majority of the Council. 
Those supporters noted that de Blasio had promised to make the city the “fairest” in the world — and that 
one way to do that would be to help low-income people get to work.  

The push also came as de Blasio had defended the city’s prosecution of fare-beaters — with Fair Fares 
advocates noting that many people jump the turnstile because they simply can’t afford to pay to get to 
work.  

The push for the program began with a report from the Community Services Society in 2015 that found 
one in four New Yorkers struggled with the cost of their MetroCard.  

"This will make an enormous difference for economically struggling New Yorkers and will be a major 
step towards making New York a fairer, more equitable city,” the Community Service Society and the  
Riders Alliance said in a joint statement on behalf of the Fair Fares Coalition.  

David Jones, a de Blasio-picked MTA board member and president of the anti-poverty group  
Community Service Society of New York, an anti-poverty group, congratulated de Blasio for “seeing the 
light.”  

"The break through is because of the council and the willingness to be single minded,” said Jones, a 
leading advocate in the Fair Fares movement.  

He said the reduced-price cards would have a ripple effect throughout the city.  
“You're talking about almost a month's rent being saved by people. We know we have a homelessness 

crisis that seems to balloon and that's partially an economic one,” Jones said. "Anything that relieves  
people of pressure, particularly for housing, food, clothes and also facilitates them getting to work, is  
exactly what a progressive city should be about."  

Jones characterized the $106 million as a “down payment.”  
"Once you put your foot in the road this way, there's no going back,” he said. “I think that's an  

extraordinary thing."  
As for de Blasio’s initial reticence, Jones said he understood a cautious approach to funding the MTA, 

which de Blasio has argued has not spent its money correctly - but said this money would be going directly 
to the people in need.  

“It's not going into massive bureaucracies, it's not going to get light shows on bridges, it's going to  
actually do something for people who really need the help," Jones said.  

The Mayor and City Council Speaker 
have struck a deal on half-priced Met-
ro Cards for low-income New Yorkers. 
(Todd Maisel / New York Daily News) 



11 Colorful pianos will pop up in these public spaces in Queens this June 
QNS.com | Wednesday, May 30, 2018              By: Suzanne Monteverdi 

 
 Visual art and music will collide on the streets of Queens this 
summer. 
 From June 4 to 24, nonprofit arts organization Sing for 
Hope will bring 51 uniquely designed pianos to the city’s parks,  
public spaces and high traffic locations as part of the seventh  
annual Sing for Hope Pianos initiative. 
 Each brightly colored piano was designed by local artists or 
Broadway casts from musicals including “Kinky Boots,” “Dear Evan 
Hansen” and “Wicked.” During the month of June, New Yorkers are 
invited to use the pianos to practice, improvise or to simply take in 
the view. 
 
 
 

A total of 11 colorful pianos will be posted in Queens at the following locations: 
 
 Long Island City — Gantry Plaza State Park, 4-09 47th Rd., “Vibe,” designed by Eric Karbeling 
 Astoria — Kaufman Arts District, 34-12 36th St., “Save Me A Dream,” by Rocelli de Guzman 
 Astoria — Astoria Park, 21st Street by the tennis courts, “Thank You, Green,” by Julia Ladds Clauss 
 Astoria — Paul Raimonda Park, 20th Avenue between 47th and 48th streets, “The Play That Goes 

Wrong,” by the Broadway cast of “The Play That Goes Wrong” 
 Flushing — Flushing Meadows Corona Park Unisphere, located in the northern half of the park, “Left 

Brain, Right Brain,” by Lexy Ho-Tai 
 Flushing — Flushing Town Hall, 137-35 Northern Blvd., “The Shape of Sound,” by David Provan 
 Forest Hills — Yellowstone Park, 68th Avenue and Yellowstone Boulevard, “Owls,” by Chelsea Marotta 
 Jamaica — Jamaica Hospital, 8900 Van Wyck Expy., “Wings for Hope,” by AnnCharlotte Tavolacci 
 St. Albans — Roy Wilkins Recreation Center, 177-01 Baisley Blvd.; “Value,” by Rezina Brutus-Foulkes 
 The Rockaways — Rockaway Beach Boardwalk at 86th, 86-01 Shore Front Pkwy., “Music Machine No. 

2,” by Adam Kidder 
 Glen Oaks — Queens County Farm Museum, 73-50 Little Neck Pkwy.; “The Creature’s Chorus,” by  

Nancy Swendseen 
  
 To learn more about each piano and its artist, visit this Sing For Hope webpage at  
https://www.singforhope.org/pianos/2018-artists-map/. 
 After their time on the city’s sidewalks, pianos will be transported to local public schools where they 
will find a permanent home. The instruments will be used to enrich student music and arts education. 
 The Sing for Hope Pianos initiative is the country’s largest  
annual public arts project, reaching an estimated 2 million New 
Yorkers annually across the five boroughs. 

“Left Brain, Right Brain” by Lexy Ho-Tai 

The "Vibe" piano, designed by Eric Karbeling, 
will be stationed in Long Island City  





Position/ Sector NCO’s Name  Email Address 

NCO Supervisor Sgt John Collins John.Collins@nypd.org 

A   Springfield Gardens, Rosedale  

PO Luis Benzant Luis.Benzant@nypd.org 

PO Jessica Koehler Jessica.Koehler@nypd.org 

B  Laurelton 

PO Christopher Kissane Christopher.Kissane@nypd.org 

PO Lonell Patrick Lonell.Patrick@nypd.org 

C  Cambria Heights 

PO Jennifer Candela Jennifer.Candela@nypd.org 

PO Darnell Gatling Darnell.Gatling@nypd.org 

D  Queens Village 

PO Richard Tarver Richard.Tarver@nypd.org 

PO Vicente Vivar Vicente.Vivar@nypd.org 

PO Joseph Contessa Joseph.Contessa@nypd.org 

PO Shawn Gallagher Shawn.Gallagher@nypd.org 

E Bellerose, Floral Park, Glen Oaks 

Get to Know Your Neighborhood Coordination Officers 
Find your sector. Find your NCOs. 

Neighborhood Coordination Officers, or NCOs, are your local problem solvers. They spend all their working 
hours within the confines of their assigned sectors, actively engaging with local community members and 
residents. They get to know the neighborhood, its people, and its problems extremely well. 

Feel free to email your officers directly, or contact your local precinct, to discuss ongoing crime or  
quality-of-life issues. (* Position/Sector according to 105 Precinct)  

 



 

Changing of the Guard in NYPD’s 105 Pct. 
Qchron.com | Thursday, June 7, 2018               By: David Russell 

 
Inspector Jeffrey Schiff, until last week the commanding officer of the 
105th Precinct, said goodbye to the community last Wednesday at 
Seventh Day Adventist Church in Laurelton. Schiff, speaking at his last 
meeting of the precinct’s Community Council, is the new executive 
officer in the NYPD’s Counterterrorism division. 
“I’m going to miss the interaction that I’ve had with all my friends and 
partners out in the community, the elected officials, the civic  
presidents, members of the audience, the people out on the street,” 
said Schiff, who arrived from the 106th Precinct two years ago. 
“I’m going to miss that interaction. I won’t have that again and this is 
hard for me.” 
It will be a different role for Schiff after more than two decades on the 
force. 
“I joined the force to be on the front lines, boots on the ground,  
dealing with the men and women of the community in many  
capacities,” Schiff said. “As a cop, I wanted to catch the bad guy. I 
wanted to put my hands on that individual, laugh and smile as I put 
the handcuffs on him, put him in the patrol car and take him into the 
cells in the precinct. That’s what I like to do.” 
Schiff reached out to the community and made headlines in the past 
for his Twitter account, which told followers about criminals who were 
out on the street. 

“When he came in, one of the voids he really filled in this community was communication with the  
precinct,” said Councilman Donovan Richards (D-Laurelton). 

Schiff is well-liked by people in the area, even at a time when there are discussions on how to decrease 
tensions between the police and the people throughout the country. 

“A relationship with the community that makes us feel like we’re in an alternate universe here,” said 
Clive Williams, chairman of Community Board 13. “Because if you live in the precincts of Community Board 
13, you wonder what the rest of the United States are talking about with the relationship between the 
community and the police, because the relationship with the police and our community has never been 
better.” 

Deputy Inspector Neteis Gilbert will be the new commanding officer. In the past, Gilbert had been the 
executive officer at the precinct. 

“When I was told that I was coming back to the 105, I was ecstatic,” Gilbert said. “Ecstatic. I couldn’t 
come back to a better community.” 

She learned collaboration and community effort as a cop in Bedford-Stuyvesant. She was also a  
sergeant at the 103rd Precinct in Jamaica. 

Gilbert, who has earned a bachelor’s degree in law and justice, a master’s in neuropsychology, and  
another master’s in forensics, handled school safety investigations and was also commanding officer of 
Police Service Area 1 in Brooklyn, which covered public housing in six precincts from Canarsie all the way 
up to the Barclays Center. 

Similar to her predecessor, Gilbert wants open communication from the people in the area. 
“You have to tell us, how do you want your community to be policed? That’s what it’s all about,” Gilbert 

said. “Otherwise, we take it upon ourselves and think we know what you need, but that’s not the case.  
Because we’re here for you every day. But you know what’s going on specifically in your community.” 

Schiff also had one message for the Laurelton audience. 
“The men and women of the 105 are here for you,” Schiff said. “Don’t let anybody ever tell you anything 
different. Everybody who puts on that uniform, puts that shield on and carries a gun in my department, 
and even those that don’t carry a gun who work in our support units, they’re all here to help the  
community and help the city be as safe as possible.” 

Keeping with tradition in the NYPD’s 105th 
Precinct, Deputy Inspector Neteis Gilbert 
receives the commander’s pin from In-
spector Jeffrey Schiff. 



  Tuesday, June 26, 2018: New York Primary Elections 

How the primary works 
A primary election is an election in which registered voters select a candidate that they believe should 
be a political party's candidate for elected office to run in the general election. They are also used to 
choose convention delegates and party leaders. Primaries are state-level and local-level elections that 
take place prior to a general election. New York utilizes a closed primary process, in which the selection 
of a party's candidates in an election is limited to registered party members 

 

Your Voter Rights 
You have the right to vote in a primary election if: 
 You are a registered voter and you are enrolled in a party that is holding a primary. 
 You are inside your polling place no later than 9:00 p.m. on Election Day. 
 
You have the right to vote in a general election if: 
 You are a registered voter. 
 You are inside your polling place no later than 9:00 p.m. on Election Day. 
 
In any election, you have a right to: 
 Be assisted by any person of your choice (except your employer or union representative), including a 
trained poll worker, if you need help to vote. If you need an interpreter, BOE interpreters are available to 
assist voters at selected sites. Call 866-VOTE-NYC for more information, including which polling sites have 
interpreters available and for which languages. 
 Ask election workers how to vote. 
 Vote even if the voting machine is broken. 
Vote by "affidavit ballot' if your name is missing from the list of voters at your polling site. 

You may have to show identification to vote in this election if you are voting for the first time at your polling place. 

 Acceptable forms of identification include valid photo ID or current utility bill, bank statement,  
government check or paycheck, or government document that shows name and address. 

If you cannot or choose not to show identification, you have the right to vote by affidavit ballot. 

Primary Election 

You can only vote if you are a registered Democrat or Republican. 





 

 

 
 





 

 

Queens community board chairs look to greater  
teamwork when facing mutual challenges 

QNS.com | June 18, 2018                     By: Ryan Kelly 

 
 For the past year, Queens Community Board 13 Chair 
Clive Williams has attended the monthly Borough Board  
meetings and looked around the room at his fellow board 
chairs. He’s often thought about how little time they spend  
together, despite the fact that many share the same exact 
concerns. 
Ninety percent of the time, Williams sits next to Board 5 Chair 
Vincent Arcuri at the meeting, and one day he turned to Arcuri 
and issued him a challenge. 
 “Why aren’t we talking to each other?” Williams asked 
Arcuri. “As a matter of fact, why aren’t chairs talking to each 
other? Because we have pretty much many of the same  
challenges, the same problems in our communities.” 
 Williams told this story in front of Community Board 5 at 
its June 13 meeting, which Arcuri invited him to attend after 
accepting his challenge. The two chairs, along with  
Community Board 12 Chair Rene Hill — who Arcuri also invited 
to the meeting — announced that they plan to collaborate 

with each other and share information and experiences that may help each other solve these common 
problems.  

As Williams continued, he explained that, as soon as he walked into the Board 5 meeting, he saw an 
idea that he plans to take back and implement at his own board meetings. As simple as it may seem, he 
thought that Board 5’s practice of keeping folders of information relevant to the meeting for every board 
member to pick up when they walk in was a great way to be more organized. 

Hill gave a larger example when she explained that one of the main reasons she was elected as the 
chair of Board 12 was because of her successful efforts to prevent the Veterans Home at St. Albans from 
getting shut down. Attending the Board 5 meeting helped her learn about which government  
representatives are focused on veterans affairs as she continues that fight, Hill said. 

“We still have to keep guard on that property … the most veterans in all of New York City are in 
Queens,” Hill said. “When you need the help, it’s important to know who to go to.” 

For Arcuri, these small takeaways about things that Board 5 has seemingly done forever were an  
interesting realization, he said. Even having all the board members sit at a central table in the room or  
having people sign up for a public forum are practices that Arcuri has heard other boards don’t do. 

Finding out how everybody else functions and learning ways to do things more efficiently is just the first 
step in an effort that Arcuri hopes can expand to other boards throughout the borough in the future. 

“We have some old-timers like Board 6, Board 7, Board 10 and myself that have been around for a long 
time,” Arcuri said. “Now we have some new ones too, so maybe we should be exchanging ideas. Maybe 
they can tell us what we’re doing wrong or not doing.” 

Photo by Ryan Kelly 

Community Board 5 members listen to a  
presentation during a June 13 meeting at Christ the 
King School in Middle Village 

Learn to Swim for FREE with NYC Parks 

Knowing how to swim improves your health, fitness, and safety. To help teach New Yorkers how to swim, Parks is offering free  
swimming lessons for people of all ages at our free outdoor pools this summer. 

Program Dates 

Classes are divided into three beginner Learn to Swim sessions and an Advanced Session. 

 Session 1: July 6 - July 19 

 Session 2: July 23 - August 3 

 Session 3: August 7 - August 17 

Registration for Session 1 will end at 11:59 
p.m. on Sunday, June 24; registration for  

Session 2 will end at noon on Monday, July 
9; and registration for Session 3 will end at 
noon on Monday July 30. Registration for 
Advanced Learn to Swim classes will end 

at noon on Monday, August 13. 

Advanced Session: August 20 - August 24 



Improvements to be made at JFK 
Qchron.com |Thursday, June 7, 2018            By: Anna Sackel 

 
Ray LaHood, former secretary for the U.S. Department of  
Transportation, held a press conference on May 31 to discuss his 
recommendations to improve operations at the John F.  
Kennedy International Airport. 
Following a troublesome winter for JFK, LaHood led an  
independent investigation to “first, understand the various prob-
lems that arose during Winter Storm Grayson,” he said at the 
press conference. “And secondly, to prevent them from  
occurring again.” 
The result of the investigation was a detailed report that named 
50 recommendations, most notably the improvement of the JFK 
Emergency Operations Center which launched  
immediately after the storm. The purpose of the EOC is to serve 
as a command and control center that can be used in any and 
all emergency situations. 
LaHood worked alongside Port Authority Director Rick Cotton 
and Aviation Director Huntley Lawrence to create a plan for the 

airport 
“We are here today to provide an update on the comprehensive plan we embarked on four months 

ago,” said Cotton, at Thursday’s press conference, “to ensure the traveling public that the breakdowns 
that occurred at JFK Airport during Winter Storm Grayson last January will never happen again.” 

The breakdowns Cotton was referring to were the loss of luggage, failure of equipment, the cancellation 
of thousands of flights, planes being diverted to other airports, a pipe bursting and a brief power outage in 
one of the terminals. 

LaHood has been investigating the airport’s functions for the past four months and has come up with an 
extensive list of ways for JFK to improve its crisis control and day-to-day operations. 

The focus of LaHood’s investigation centered around the EOC and how improvements there would fix 
many large issues in terms of air traffic control. However, many people, including U.S. Sen. Chuck Schumer 
(D-NY), believe the problems are due to communication, or lack thereof, between foreign airlines and  
airport personnel. 

“Some of the blame squarely lands on lack of communication between foreign airlines that flooded JFK 
with flights and the entities that manage the airport,” Schumer said in a statement early January. “It was 
this lack of communication that helped to create the chaos at Kennedy and it is only through improving 
this system that we will prevent this from happening again.” 

To combat this issue LaHood recommended that JFK implement an Airport Operations Center which 
would, as the report states, allow JFK management to have a “constant finger on the pulse of the Airport’s 
full operations.” 

Other notible suggestions are centered around traffic control at the gates and on the runway. An  
addition of a gate management system could potentially lessen wait times for incoming planes to get to a 
gate. 

That system would be able to track all flights and predict any possible conflicts. 
LaHood also suggested that JFK look into getting hardstands, new areas where planes could be parked. 

They would allow for workers to unload passangers even if all gates are occupied. 
Additionally, according to the report, “Port Authority should consider building a remote offloading gate 

area at JFK for airlines that miss their arrival windows.” 
That would not only minimize buildup from incoming flights that are on time, but it would also encourage 

airlines to make their arrival windows. 
At multiple times during the press conference LaHood referenced Los Angeles International Airport. He 

said many of his ideas have already been put in place at LAX and have been extremely successful. 
While JFK and the Port Authority have said that there is no timeline yet for the implementation of  

LaHood’s recommendations, some changes have already been made and they expect to see  
improvements very soon. 
“The recommendations in this report ... will help JFK operate more effectively on a day-to-day basis, which 
is good for everyone who travels here.” said LaHood. “We look forward to watching the progress unfold.” 

Ray LaHood, former secretary for the U.S. Depart-
ment of Transportation, speaks at JFK’s Emergen-
cy Operations Center on May 31, flanked by Port 
Authority Aviation Director Huntley Lawrence, left, 
and Port Authority Director Rick Cotton. 





 

 

 

 

Alzheimer’s Adult Day Program 
The Adult Day Program is open 

Monday to Friday from 9 am to 4 pm. 

Call: 718.358.3541 

Door to Door Transportation Included 

Social and Therapeutic Activities: 

Cognitive Skills, Dancing and Art Therapy, Music  
Therapy and Exercise. 

 
Family Caregivers, 

Call and ask about our free workshops! 
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Did You Know? The Summer Solstice is Thursday, June 21, 2018 

 Even though the summer solstice if the “longest” day of the year  
(the most daylight), the earliest sunrises happen about a week prior to 
the solstice in the Northern Hemisphere.  

 The Sun actually sets more slowly around the time of a solstice, in that it 
takes longer to set below the horizon  


